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2016 Annual Meeting Focuses on Total
Population Health

Recently, the Foundation for Healthy Communities and the New Hampshire
Hospital Association held their Annual Meeting at the OMNI Mount
Washington Hotel in Bretton Woods, New Hampshire.  It is at this meeting
that hospitals, healthcare leaders and community partners from across
the state come together to learn, celebrate the work being done, and to
honor those who have made significant contributions to hospitals and the
healthcare field.

This year's meeting, Advancing Total Population Health:  How Do We Get
There from Here? focused on the collaborative efforts hospitals, providers
and partners are undertaking to build healthcare delivery systems that
integrates with other community sectors.

It's a theme that speaks to the transformation that is occurring in health
care here in New Hampshire and the goal of delivering evidence-based,
high quality, affordable and accessible care to the patients and
communities our hospitals and providers serve.

Read more about the 2016 Annual Meeting....

Foundation Honors Benjamin Frost with
Distinguished Innovator's Award

 
The Foundation for Healthy Communities recently honored Benjamin
Frost, Director of Legal and Public Affairs at the New Hampshire Housing
Finance Authority, with its distinguished Innovator's Award for his
support, commitment and dedication to the Healthy Eating Active Living
(HEAL NH) initiative during the Foundation's annual meeting at the Omni
Mount Washington Resort.
 
The Innovator's Award celebrates extraordinary ingenuity, creativity and
skil l  in improving health or healthcare access, delivery or quality. 
Recipients are honored for their leadership or for extraordinary
individual achievement in advancing these goals.
 
"Over the past eight years, Ben has been a dedicated partner in the
Foundation for Healthy Communities Healthy Eating Active Living
Initiative, and understands the l ink between social determinants of health
and their importance when considering total population health," stated
Shawn LaFrance, Executive Director of the Foundation for Healthy
Communities.  "His partnership and commitment to improving community
health have been invaluable, and we couldn't be more appreciative of his
efforts and support throughout the years," continued LaFrance.
 
A committed leader in educating planning, housing and transportation
professionals about the connection between the built environment and
health, Frost has led efforts to train community planners, public health

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrbqc68XT8Z0EMdm4z9rhhiNIPLI3qb7a4ham0WMJvHrgeCizFLEVCWnKnEQs9VZ_GTybEifTSlC5pMvewwy0lRI3Bi1wADpURQNqFeQVFMAwuJz-sBkGX9I=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrbqc68XT8Z0EMdm4z9rhhiNIPLI3qb7a4ham0WMJvHrgeCizFLEVCWnKnEQs9VZ_GTybEifTSlC5pMvewwy0lRI3Bi1wADpURQNqFeQVFMAwuJz-sBkGX9I=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrRkWATXKeM6HvYgQVTyNq2uub7r4u5Alz4UWks5Jr4oi9KsJiA88jaoRio2_jR1ixcClkz_jHOTpwP7GkQ3scDOAylfqVBX-p5uaL2FRP5ipxsJSrXffwUSa71IWn26WsQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrZo5xC2RsEO-olfMe6wXpaDzikVIcS-8EQfwdMbmId8uvMwKZYgspk1ebhYq6MyDC8wwsOBAgeAo7kllbr4C0XnENf_SOYgKHn_DYB38UsXUXIJ-1SDpAR5rp4M2U06a5YZSGlja636AgV9DbE9pkq4RbPt-_WxVIuLw4j3C3a9caL2588JIZvKWJMZe0V84RQkMotqBehH5hJsNWPfksv_scsogI2sNMTEGCKFgouWw&c=&ch=
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125 Airport Road

professionals, and others to use Health Impact Assessments to evaluate
the potential health effects of a community development projects before
they are built or implemented.  As a result of the training, Health Impact
Assessments conducted in Manchester, Laconia and Milford were among
the first to be completed in New Hampshire.  

Pictured L to R:  Terry Johnson, Director, HEAL NH; Mary DeVeau, Chair,
Foundation for Healthy Communities Board of Trustees; Benjamin Frost,
Director, Legal & Public Affairs, NH Housing Finance Authority; and Shawn
LaFrance, Executive Director, Foundation for Healthy Communities.

Foundation Releases 20 Year
Anniversary Report

At the 2016 Annual Meeting, the Foundation for Healthy Communities
celebrated the culmination of its 20th year of l iving its mission of
improving health and health care in communities through education and
partnerships that engage individuals and organizations. The success of
the Foundation is a direct testament to the commitment of many partners,
individuals and organizations alike, and we thank all  of you for your
continued support. In honor of its 20 years, the Foundation for Healthy
Communities released a 20 Year Anniversary Report, which can be
downloaded here.

In addition, the Foundation presented a framework for Total Population
Health in New Hampshire, which provides a summary of the Foundation's
efforts and milestones over the years working with its partners, as well  as
the path forward as we continue those efforts to advance total population
health.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbre7SBpPXViABbNFc6aMHtsxz4epD-jozfzXeZB7w69pgzt0lrblQfhNODZBEkDThvMbsl7l33UdI36eNKDMh4s8qjZ9_omxCGgqOBWwipRj8uCdiv1QjWdaEPySkU__1tr-xzGwyxHKI8DDcbHbbxsKDpz6pJIq6EZa0ITSa3JMatd3J2HYcoYZpAItQKv7w_A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrRkWATXKeM6HvYgQVTyNq2uub7r4u5Alz4UWks5Jr4oi9KsJiA88jaoRio2_jR1ixcClkz_jHOTpwP7GkQ3scDOAylfqVBX-p5uaL2FRP5ipxsJSrXffwUSa71IWn26WsQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrfLBF-B6wEZN1gx-9Yg231JAnBQLxh2vsLvSE_MQBfcIw3c-HSXqN2kVJQoLFxXBp8X9fG4RSjQmIp6K3UBllGEBuGdv2hUV6QKzXvu8uNv6_BL38N4t8AxRpnCGLnrBKmIEReHWMfdqxPbPjE11r5c=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrZo5xC2RsEO-olfMe6wXpaDzikVIcS-8EQfwdMbmId8uvMwKZYgspk1ebhYq6MyDC8wwsOBAgeAo7kllbr4C0XnENf_SOYgKHn_DYB38UsXUXIJ-1SDpAR5rp4M2U06a5YZSGlja636AgV9DbE9pkq4RbPt-_WxVIuLw4j3C3a9caL2588JIZvKWJMZe0V84RQkMotqBehH5hJsNWPfksv_scsogI2sNMTEGCKFgouWw&c=&ch=
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Catholic Medical Center Recognized for
Excellence in Patient & Family

Engagement
The Foundation for Healthy Communities recently honored Catholic
Medical Center (CMC) with its Noah Lord Award for Patient & Family
Engagement during the Foundation's annual meeting at the Omni Mount
Washington Resort in Bretton Woods.  
 
The Foundation for Healthy Communities presented the 2016 Noah Lord
Patient & Family Engagement Award to Catholic Medical Center for their
project titled, The Voice of the Patient:  Improving the Patient Experience
by Listening to the Voice of the Patient.  Accepting the award on behalf of
Catholic Medical Center was Barbara McGuire who currently serves as a
Patient & Family Advisor on the hospital's Patient and Family Advisory
Council.

The innovative program was initiated by members of CMC's Patient &
Family Advisory Council  to connect trained Patient Family Advisors with
patients in the hospital in a structured conversation to assess that
patient's current in-hospital experience.  The real-time information or
feedback regarding the patient's experience is relayed directly to the
hospital staff on that patient care unit by the Patient Advisor with the goal
of addressing current needs and providing that patient with a better
patient experience.

The Noah Lord Patient & Family Engagement Award recognizes the
innovative work being done by hospitals to better engage patients and
families with Patient Family Advisors to improve patient safety, quality
improvement and the patient experience in a NH hospital system.  The
award celebrates efforts to create change through improving
communication between patients, families and the medical team, and is
designed to facil itate the sharing of success stories across the state.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrZo5xC2RsEO-SvugDoD12mpBJF2oDzP3wiA7-_srlMjXC10OhYicC7KM_sOtysoBwB1Z9Kv7hHtWGIm3nbNcz2YVuySYfHn2nY0p2CUoBHV8HpIVfMCr_N6TPutP0rKgYyQVrGu9AuFnQvf7L8I8zHLE6I9cQW7g2F6p-xzmmAk-7aj4VhHtEvjAepr-vN2bGA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrZo5xC2RsEO-GiAS5FvMXWz81Y35F3VrrOWC5hAOpjo9YwJD967CAnNisG3PhvNwjBaRhk-6IOgv6uGd1pM88xpr35rTkeGSbhmoPIUpHIImeDx0hH6iX6NK9u6T9KqZxIPvb-XEnbcNADFEfd490G4wnET8XsXXD7hmA8sjEIYdLmiiiIqflfXE8qLW9MBImSSPDLK9E-QY5lxqyRSYO96DpKZjo_n-JA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrbqc68XT8Z0EMdm4z9rhhiNIPLI3qb7a4ham0WMJvHrgeCizFLEVCWnKnEQs9VZ_GTybEifTSlC5pMvewwy0lRI3Bi1wADpURQNqFeQVFMAwuJz-sBkGX9I=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrW6B-bBpPDD5iOabzLd-hX8kyC77JDrkxi-O7yy8qiDwwzf95G07h8ZLmj9bkQd5khDux81FA5vgpH8_w-wJnAi5Qd6h7nHJm0-TMjcI3ik5&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrRT0vzf5xKa1B6wzbRhM3jGIgPxoU6oHEpKIrwoSS6-qLWp44N3ZrifeFIcILoqwAVBEnO853R8N4CkSvKZs7LU4-in9LMNUKrS7ZT6BLJcQIAJARZrhH5A=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrZU0Ysi5ZP2cesIx5p0ElzFXF6tZRUhaaFiRt5E6QRrdPfu86X2x-xbqamRngVcfzY9-r8OZWSVGFwUdZpWSuqIXHTcOvnV2WEsRrvgVAvmyJjLLpTeJ7co=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbraaz3JSn7vQv5__7afRf7wW9c48f72o7AhdnC_l-Sm6AgRJfHk0pg6uWPyy4a76OLznDGt_ATb8bfK7mkf8leEbmgRIyMTJIDGCMgO6Y5frM5GlHfqWZIHoUCu-lauqJZV3M67w8M55KtuJbuBfCDoJF85O_Gt3s_qVuhMAR8IO8&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrS3ZGSnzlARtUDZ7Xu7Ir51S6xQYO9_bValahumUQ3_aMdkx9EymA6LDj7YAdx8ItwX4rsKahxuAVdAP1t81bK1rP7eRoQIBqvPq9Vs03olUCleyrPHSK3M7XZ2lhC3GC9I1pqCZJob8&c=&ch=
https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1101959080622


Pictured L to R:  Glen Lord; Tanya Lord, Director, Patient & Family
Engagement, Foundation for Healthy Communities; Barbara McGuire,
Member, Patient & Family Advisory Council, CMC; Joseph Pepe, MD,
President & CEO, CMC; Sue Manning, Vice President, Strategy, CMC; Shawn
LaFrance, Executive Director, Foundation for Healthy Communities; and Mary
DeVeau, Chair, Foundation for Healthy Communities Board of Trustees.

Falls Prevention Program Holds
Statewide Conference

 
The NH Falls Risk Reduction Task Force held a statewide conference on
September 15th in partnership with Dartmouth-Hitchcock Medical Center
and its Centers for Health and Aging for physicians, providers, emergency
medical personnel and other community-based health workers interested
in falls prevention.

The conference, Working Together to Prevent Falls, provided sessions for
attendees that focused on conditions that could exacerbate falls risk,
innovative approaches to reducing falls risk in special populations, best
practices for delivering community-based falls prevention programs, and
the role that a variety of professions can play when collaboratively
addressing falls and fall  risks across the continuum of care.

The goal of the conference was to provide attendees with the knowledge of
common barriers to participation in falls prevention programs, identify
effective strategies  for reducing falls risk in individuals, and the abil ity
to engage individuals in falls prevention programs.

Learn more about the Falls NH Program and a l ist of participating sites
here.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ucx2LO8H2WetoeOQMqkUVQvN_ahF_xZE7blQ-672ys7pU1yOMHMbrXHoj5lJKnOV5ow7YJJPo7RzJO61BROYo5P2LHwB_s_A-MQw674QptADaQ9KWPc_5I8V53ZHpbWhJHMiEvtn9UbUjZUyxTR0dKuuHMmrVJLeKG7pE3mQxfTZ0i0RyEbJm2kl4Aq8twf52lQszxQquDs=&c=&ch=


Photo Caption L to R:  Pamela Deres,
MS, RN, St. Joseph Hospital and Laurie
Harding, MS, RN, former NH Legislator,
holding My Mother Your Mother, the
book that was provided to conference
attendees by the Foundation for
Healthy Communities in honor of its
author, Dennis McCullough, a long-time
practitioner at Dartmouth-Hitchcock
Medical Center, who recently passed
away.


